
From: Stephen Crawford <stephen.crawford@nat.awu.net.au>  
Sent: Wednesday, 18 December 2019 3:45 PM 
To: Chambers - Ross J <Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au> 
Cc: Christopher Nowland <christopher.nowland@harmers.com.au>; Michael Harmer 
<michael.harmer@harmers.com.au>; Sudhir Sivarajah <sudhir.sivarajah@harmers.com.au>; Claresta 
Hartley <claresta.hartley@harmers.com.au> 
Subject: AM2019/17 - Alpine Award  

 
Dear Associate, 
 
In response to the President’s request during today’s hearing, please find below confirmation of the 
ASAA’s position concerning the part-time provisions of the Alpine Award.  
 
Regards, 
 
STEPHEN CRAWFORD    
SENIOR NATIONAL LEGAL OFFICER 
NATIONAL VICE-PRESIDENT  
M  +61 425 303 265 | stephen.crawford@nat.awu.net.au  

P 02 8005 3316  LEVEL 1, 16–20 GOOD STREET 

GRANVILLE NSW 2142  WWW.AWU.NET.AU 

 

  
 
The information transmitted in this message and its attachments (if any) is intended only for the person or entity to which it is 
addressed. The message may contain intellectual property, copyright material, and confidential and/or privileged material. Any 
review, retransmission, dissemination or other use of, or taking of any action in reliance upon this information, by persons or 
entities other than the intended recipient is prohibited. If you received this in error, please contact the sender and delete this e-
mail and associated material from any computer and destroy any printed associated material. The intended recipient of this e-
mail may only use, reproduce, disclose or distribute the information contained in this e-mail and any attached files, with the 
authority or permission of the sender. We do not accept liability in connection with computer virus, data corruption, delay, 
interruption, unauthorised access or unauthorised amendment. 
 

From: Christopher Nowland <christopher.nowland@harmers.com.au> 
Date: Wednesday, 18 December 2019 at 2:12 pm 
To: S Crawford <stephen.crawford@nat.awu.net.au> 
Cc: Michael Harmer <michael.harmer@harmers.com.au>, Sudhir Sivarajah 
<sudhir.sivarajah@harmers.com.au>, Claresta Hartley <claresta.hartley@harmers.com.au> 
Subject: RE: Alpine Award [HWL-HARMERS.FID839861] 
 
Dear Stephen 
  
We refer to our telephone conversations today in relation to the Alpine Resorts Award 2010 
(“Award”). 
  
We confirm that our client, the Australian Ski Areas Association, does not object to the AWU’s 
proposed amendment to clauses 10.1(b) and 15.3 in the Award, as set out in the AWU’s submissions 
dated 27 November 2019. 
  
For avoidance of doubt, our client does not object to the words “no more than 38 hours per week” 
being amended to “less than 38 hours per week” in clauses 10.1(b) and 15.3 in the Award. 
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We note that you have agreed to mention our appearance at the Full Bench of the Fair Work 
Commission (Full Bench) hearing at 3pm today dealing with this matter, and in this respect our client 
consents to you informing the Full Bench of its position as indicated above. 
  
Please do not hesitate to contact us if you have any queries.   
  
Kind regards, 
  
Christopher Nowland 
Solicitor 

D +61 2 9993 8505 | M  | T +61 2 9267 4322 | F +61 2 9264 4295 
E christopher.nowland@harmers.com.au | W www.harmers.com.au 
A Level 27, St Martins Tower, 31 Market Street, Sydney NSW 2000 
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